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7 But grace was given to each one of us according to the measure of Christ's gift. 8 Therefore it says, “When he

ascended on high he led a host of captives and he gave gifts to men.” 9 (In saying, “He ascended,” what does it mean

but that he had also descended into the lower regions, the earth? 10 He who descended is the one who also

ascended far above all the heavens, that he might fill all things.) 11 And he gave the apostles, the prophets, the

evangelists, the shepherds and teachers, 12 to equip the saints for the work of ministry, for building up the body of

Christ, 13 until we all attain to the unity of the faith and of the knowledge of the Son of God, to mature manhood, to

the measure of the stature of the fullness of Christ, 14 so that we may no longer be children, tossed to and fro by the

waves and carried about by every wind of doctrine, by human cunning, by craftiness in deceitful schemes.15 Rather,

speaking the truth in love, we are to grow up in every way into him who is the head, into Christ, 16 from whom the

whole body, joined and held together by every joint with which it is equipped, when each part is working properly,

makes the body grow so that it builds itself up in love.
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 It’s Friday night high school football. The stands are packed, the band is playing, and the cheerleaders have everyone
on their feet. One would think that after 20+ years of being a football mom I would understand each position and their
purpose. Indeed, I do not. What I do understand is that every position has a purpose, and that purpose is fulfilled by
those who have that specific gift or talent. You need the lineman to block or the ball will never get anywhere. You
wouldn’t want a band only of tuba players, nor would you make a cheerleader the running back. From the coaches to
the referees, all are important to make the game successful.



The church body is no different. If we are followers of Christ, God has given each of us a gift through grace. Paul
lovingly explains spiritual gifts and talents and the importance of growing in them through Christ. Jesus gives each of
us different yet specific gifts and abilities. The body of Christ needs all of the different parts in order to work the way
Christ intends. First Corinthians 12:17-19 is a good reminder that we cannot all be the eyes, nor can we all be the ears,
etc. Paul points out that the gifts given have nothing to do with the one receiving but everything to do with the gift
giver. Just as the receiver makes a touchdown, kneels, and points up, he is giving God the glory for his gift and ability
to score. We must not boast of our gifts as something of our own doing. Outside of Him, we can do nothing. What do
we really accomplish on our own (1 Corinthians 4:7)? We did nothing to earn it, it was freely given to us. It was a gift.
For all have sinned and fallen short of the glory of God (Romans 3:23). Once we realize that we all have gifts, all
different but necessary for God‘s kingdom, we should become humble and gentle as Christ. Understanding the price
that was paid on the cross, we can use our gifts for the building up of the body of Christ.

An important key to remember is we are to grow spiritually. We are not to remain “baby Christians“ but become
mature followers. We must not let the ways of the world become our way. I personally struggle with this in that it is
sometimes easy to allow worldly distractions to interfere. Having accountability and being surrounded by others in
the body helps immensely. Paul tells us to aim for unity. The goal should always be to grow in Christlikeness. We
become more like Christ when we know Him and trust in Him and not ourselves. When we become more like Christ
we help the body to become more like Christ.

Questions:

1. Are you growing spiritually? Are you growing in the Godly gifts you have been given?

2. Are you using the gifts you have been given? Are you a member of the body and do you bring unity to the
body? Do you lift others up and encourage their growth?

3. Are you being held accountable in your walk with the Lord? Are you abiding daily? Are you in community with
fellow believers of the body?


